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002-00 (ISRP 2005-11) 
 
Background 
At the Council and Bonneville Power Administration’s request, the ISRP reviewed proposals to design and 
construct modifications to the Lower Granite Dam Adult Salmonid Trap and for ongoing operation and 
maintenance of the trap. These facility modifications are intended to improve broodstock collection and 
reduce risks of straying of fish from outside the Snake River Basin. On January 19, 2005, the Council 
approved $300,000 in FY 2005 capital funds for the design associated with the improvements at the Lower 
Granite Dam adult trap, conditioned on the understanding that the ISRP would review the proposal.  
 
Collection and sampling of adult salmonids at Lower Granite Dam is an integral part of many studies. Past 
operation of the adult trap has been conducted primarily by NOAA Fisheries staff, in cooperation with other 
agencies. The demands on use of the Lower Granite Dam adult trap have increased in recent years, and are 
expected to continue to increase. Current uses include fall Chinook broodstock collection, run-reconstruction 
sampling, sampling of PIT tagged fish from transportation and life history studies, and radio telemetry 
studies. Expanding the trapping capacity of the Lower Granite Dam adult trap was proposed by the federal 
Action Agencies in the 2005 Updated Proposed Action to benefit listed ESUs by: (1) reducing risks to the 
Snake River fall Chinook ESU by increasing the ability to collect and incorporate natural-origin broodstock in 
hatchery programs, (2) allowing collection of additional broodstock for use in a hatchery supplementation 
program in the Clearwater Basin, (3) reducing risks to the fall Chinook ESU by increasing ability to remove 
out-of-basin hatchery strays, (4) improving data collection and understanding of ESU status (e.g., run-
reconstructions), and (5) providing critical fall Chinook life history information (from scale samples) to better 
manage the stock. 
 
ISRP Recommendation 
The ISRP finds these proposals complete, technically sound, consistent with the Fish and Wildlife Program, 
and fundable.  The trap modifications appear to be urgently needed, especially for fall Chinook, and will also 
aid in monitoring of steelhead and spring/summer Chinook. If completed, one of the project’s significant 
benefits would be the ability to prevent out-of-basin stray fall Chinook from moving above Lower Granite 
Dam. Based on the description of the five primary expected benefits to fall Chinook (and secondary benefits 
to other species), the project should have a good pay-off in improving monitoring and management of these 
stocks above Lower Granite.   
 
The ISRP notes that these proposals were submitted outside a solicitation; consequently, we did not review 
any competing proposals or consider alternative approaches intended to meet the objectives. This review is of 
the adult trap only and not the other projects that use the adult trap. 
 
 


